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We are implementing a National Scholarship Program for 2018. Three scholarships will be available to children and
grandchildren of all due paying members of the previous two years with the Heritage Club. The criteria are now available
on the National web site under “Links”.

We held a successful Golf Tournament on September 20 at Hillview Golf Course in Vernon, with 15 people
participating. 9 holes of golf were enjoyed on a beautiful morning followed by a delicious lunch before the skies
changed and brought in the clouds.

Left

#1: Gary Fisher
presents the trophy
to the Winning
Team: Drew
Oswell, Lori
Hamlin, Vince
Skywork & Bunny
Soik

Right

#2: Gary Fisher
presents prizes to
Lori Hamlin winner
of both Ladies'
Longest Putt &
Closest to the Pin

Left

#3: Gary Fisher
presents Randy
Strang with prize
for Mens' Closest to
the Pin

Right

#4: Bill Blair
presents Gary
Fisher with prize for
Mens' Longest Putt
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Unfortunately, attendance suffered at this year’s Camp Out due to skies filled with smoke, road closures and a
playing games. To quote our organizer Willard Turner “just like the Blue Jays”, we hope for better luck next
year.campfire ban all caused by the devastating fires in B.C. this summer. A handful of campers stoically made
their way to Skimikin Lake and despite the smoky conditions, had a good time fishing and playing games. To
quote our organizer Willard Turner “just like the Blue Jays, we hope for better luck next year.”

In our August issue Gary Fisher is shown next to the historic High Level Bridge 1947 Streetcar “The Melbourne
930” in downtown Edmonton. The next time you are in Edmonton, treat yourself to a ride on one of the fabulous

historic streetcars.

Bereavements:
Our condolences go to Karen Fenton of Prince George whose husband passed away this summer.
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President’s Message:

Greetings:

Well, there are definitely mixed emotions about the arrival of fall this year. We are sad that the summer
season is over, since for the most part, it was a non-summer but at the same time we are rejoicing in the
arrival of fall and even the snow that will hopefully put an end to the beastly fires that BC endured.

1 would personally like to extend a huge thank you to all those who assisted others during those fires.

To all of you who have suffered illnesses and other health issues, | wish you all the best.

Some of us are now looking forward to settling down for the cold months while others are preparing to go
south. For those who are staying in our Province and Territory, we hope you will take the time out of your
busy schedules to attend some of our functions such as luncheons, Christmas dinners, etc. It would be nice
to see some more members come out to support those people who are working hard to keep our councils

and chapter active.

For now, we will put 2017 to rest and hope for a much better 2018. Take care and | wish you a very happy
and safe Christmas.

Regards,

Gany Fichier
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We held a luncheon meeting on October 24 at Bourbon Street with 22 members attending. The 50/50 draw
was won by Victor Kazimer and Kathy Froese won the door prize.

]

A donation of 8lbs of pull tabs and 2 Ibs of aluminum was made to Judy Keckalo for the Royal Purple for their
charity.

Our thoughts go out to Gary Wiens whose wife suffered a massive stroke recently. We wish them all the best.

Recently we were pleased to donate a Giant Jenga set to Alexis Park School in Vernon. Ed Ewanchuk was
responsible for collecting, cutting and sanding all the wood to make the 54 pieces and the base.

Gary Fisher painted all the components in Canada Post colours. We would like to thank AcuTruss Industries and
Get Colour Copies for the donation of the wood and Cloverdale Paint Inc. for their donation of paint.

Students Oceana and Rowan with Gary Fisﬁér, Principal Mr Sutch and Ed Ewanchuk

Our Christmas Dinner will be held on Tuesday, December 19. Happy Hour at 5:00 p.m. and a plated turkey
dinner at 6:00 p.m. Cost is $20 p.p. Please contact Gary Fisher for reservations.

There will be a luncheon meeting at the Ramada Inn on Columbia Street in the restaurant. The dateis November

7, at 12:00 noon. There will be a lunch buffet for $12.50. Please advise Gary Fisher gwfish@shaw.ca if you plan
to attend.
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Prince George Council:

Thanks to all the members who volunteered during the fire evacuations with registration, evacuation centers,
food, pets and child care. A lunch meeting was held on October 21 and we had a speaker from the Senior
Resource Center join us. All the best to Corinne Printz who is recovering from knee surgery and subsequent
heart failure.

South Okanagan Council:

We had a very small turnout at our last meeting on Sept 20th at the Osoyoos Golf Club. Only nine people. This
was due to holidays, illness and golf tournament. Discussion centered around where to hold our next meeting
in Penticton. Mike Bonnie said that he would investigate the possibility of having it at the Casino. All in
attendance supported the proposal and Mike said that he would get the info and get back to me. Based on the
info we have decide to go ahead with the meeting at the casino on Tuesday December 5. Further info will be
sent out via an E-Mail from me during the first week in November.

August 22 was our Second annual BBQ at Pamela Pfannmueller’s farm in Rock Creek. We had a great turnout
but temperatures were up in the mid 30’s and not much interest in playing games. Next year we’ll plan an early
July BBQ and we’ll float on the Kettle River.

Submitted by Gil Summerell
President South Okanagan

CHAPTER NEWS:

Donations:

We received a newsletter from BC Children’s Hospital which read in part. “Canada Post Heritage Club Chapter 29
has a lot to do with that. Thanks to your support, kids like Cypress can find the latest treatments they need to beat cancer
and other illnesses right here at Children’s. Your organization gives to many families hope that someday they can take
their little one home.” Our donation was made possible from the sale of our Fundraiser Hats.

Santa Letters:

Once again, it is time for the Santa Letter Writing Program to get underway. Everyyear, thousands of letters are sent from
Santa to children in countries all over the world. We are always looking for volunteers for this rewarding and fulfilling
task. If you feel you can help out in any way, please contact this year’s co-ordinator for Chapter 29, Marilyn Gauthier at

1-604-626-9442, mearbear.gauthier@gmail.com

i





image4.jpeg
Pg4

We always like to promote our web site, and this story shows the interesting ways in which the web site can
inform the public. Recently | received an e-mail from a lady who had stumbled upon a photo on our

which depicts an old safe, which is adorned by the name A. N. Saddington. As it turned out, this lady was not a
member of the Heritage Club but had simply come across the photo when she googled her great grandfather’s
name. The lady went on to say that she had been searching for information about her great grandfather who
was a postmaster in Banff Alberta. She was amazed to come across the photo of the safe and wanted to know
where it was located. | gave her the information she wanted and then she shared with me the history of her
great grandfather.

Arthur  N.Saddington was

born in England in 1872 and A.N.SADDINGTON
came to Canada and took up
residences in Banff Alta.
Where he worked for two
brothers in the fur trading
business.

His position was looking after
the post office and he
became postmaster in 1890
and stayed there for 46
years. He was married to
Annie Ward of England and
they retired in Victoria BC
where he passed away in
1958,

AREYOU READY,FOR CHRISTMAS2

%77 (6),57&672@5 and”
Mirror, mirror on
the wall, I'll
always get up
after | fall.
Whether | run,
walk, or have to

crawl, I'll set my -

mEa e e,

goals and
achieve them all.

Type Yes if you agree.
O ———
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Blast from the Past:
This article was printed in the 2013 Nov/Dec issue of the Canadian Philatelist. Asyou can see from this article, the Santa
Letter Writing program makes philatelists around the world as happy as well as all the children.

New Line-up of

SANTA
STATIONERY
for2012

By Nick R. Bocker

Children who were late gerting their
letters off to Santas North Pole Work-
shop last Christmas did not receive the
usual “After Christmas* letter explaining
why Santa was unable to respond to their

letters before Christmas. Santa has been  Figure 1.
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using some version of these “After Christ-
mas” letters for the past 30 years. They tell children that Santa was
50 happy to receive their letter when he returned from his big trip
around the world, or similar wording explaining why Sana’s let-
ter did not reach their home until after Christmas. He also invites
them to write again next year.

In place of the traditional “After Christmas” letter, the Santa
Team in Ottawa in charge of the Santa Letter-Wiiting Program
opted to use a colourful postcard. The postcard pictures Santa at
the beach wearing a pair of sunglasses and holding a surfboard.
(See Figure 1) The message side of the card reads: "Received your
wonderful letter when we returned home after our big night.
We're enjoying our vacation; hope you had  great holiday. Please
write again next year!” (Signed) Santa. (See Figure 2.)

The card is imprinted with the 2012 “Permanent” domestic
rate Christmas stamp and pictures a pair of gingerbread doll cook-
jes. Postcards with US or international destination postage rates
were not printed, which raises the question of how Canada Post
acknowledged the arrivals of late letters from forcign destinations.
Did it use the domestic-rate postcard for late-arriving letters from
foreign countries?

A second departure from Canada Posts pre-2012 stationery
line-up is a reduction in the number of classroom letters from four
per year to two: one English and one French, For the past three
years, Canada Post has been using four classroom letters, two in cach
of Canada's two official languages. One of the two letters was sent
1o schools responding to letters that students sent to Santa as part
of their classroom-writing project that arrived at the North Pole on
time for Santa to teply before Christmas; the second one responded
o letters that were late arriving at the North Pole. The new postcard
does double duty: it replaces the letter acknowledging the latc-arriv-
ing classroom letters as well as the latc-arriving individual leteers.

However, not all changes introduced in 2012 were reductions
in the different types of stationery that Canada Post has been pro-
ducing in past years. For example, the Santa Team opted to print
two different “blank” letterheads instead of only one, which has been
the case since 1985. One of the two letterheads is imprinted “North
Pole/Pole Nord:” the other, with a never-before-scen white margin
on its four sides, is imprinted “North Pole/Post Office.” These let-
terheads are used in special situations whete the standard response
letters are inappropriate. Examples include cases whete a child asks
that a sick parent get well, or for peace in the world, or the child
makes some other altruistic request.

Canada Post also prints up to 25 different foreign-language let-
ters as many of the one million-plus letters it receives cach year are
from forcign countries. Their purpose is to allow Santa o respond
in the language in which foreign lettets are received. Some of these
foreign-language letters also show the white margins noted on the
“blank” letterheads; others do not. It i not known why two types of
foreign-language letters, one with white margins and one without,
were produced.

The Santa Letter-Witing Team does not explain why it alters
its procedures or introduces new stationery. Whatever its reasons for
these changes, they add to the new HOH 0HO material and result in
anew level of complexity for philatelists to study. 5
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CANADA POST
COMMUNITY FOUNDATION

Issue date: September 25, 2017

The extra $1 paid
fora booklet of
these stamps (and
10¢ for the Official
First Day Cover)
goesdirectly to
the Canada Post
Community
Foundation.

e rost

FonpATION

The Foundation funds local and national
non-profit groups that bring positive change
to Canadian children and youth.

Booklet of 10 stamps
414054111

$1> $1%
Official First Day Cover Official First Day Cover
414055131 414054131





